SENATOR DAN LAUGHLIN

49TH DISTRICT

SENATE BOX 203049 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3049 (717) 787-8927

> 1314 GRISWOLD PLAZA SUITE 101 ERIE, PA 16501 (814) 453-2515

dlaughlin@pasen.gov senatorlaughlin.com



Senate of Pennsylvania April 22, 2020 COMMITTEES

GAME & FISHERIES CHAIR

BANKING & INSURANCE
VICE CHAIR

APPROPRIATIONS

COMMUNITY, ECONOMIC &
RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

INTERGOVERNMENTAL

URBAN AFFAIRS & HOUSING

The Honorable Tom Wolf Governor 225 Main Capitol The Pennsylvania State Capitol Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Wolf:

After reviewing the numbers reported by the Department of Health, it is clearly evident that nursing homes and extended care facilities in Pennsylvania and across the country have been the group hit hardest by COVID-19.

According to the data, more than half of Pennsylvania's COVID-19 deaths involve nursing homes or extended care facilities. That is somewhat surprising considering that these facilities have been closed to visitors since the beginning of the stay at home order.

As such, that raises a question as to whether transmission of the virus involves employees. Therefore, I strongly recommend that the Department require weekly testing of all employees who work in nursing homes and extended care facilities.

During this pandemic, it has been said over and over again that those age 65 and over are the most vulnerable population for COVID-19. We need to ensure that extra steps are taken to adequately protect these people who are essentially locked in to these homes.

I would be happy to assist in implementing this much needed policy change. The people in our nursing homes are men and women who played significant roles in raising families and building our great state and nation. We cannot forget about them now.

Sincerely,

Dan Laughlin State Senator

49th Senatorial District

CC: Secretary Rachel Levine Secretary Robert Torres